[image: image1.png]


                                                                 TOWN OF NORTH READING
           


            __________________________                             Massachusetts        Conservation Commission

Minutes
Tuesday, June 12, 2012
Mr. Weiss, Chair, called the Tuesday, June 12, 2012, meeting of the Conservation Commission to order at 7:30 PM in Room 14 of the North Reading Town Hall, 235 North Street, North Reading, MA.

Members

Marty Weiss, Chairman 

Present:

 Jonathan Cody, Member



Tim Allen, Member 

Absent:

Lori Mitchener, Vice Chair and Tom Romeo, Member

Staff


Leah Basbanes
Present:

Kathy Morgan
Discussion/ Correspondence File/Minutes
Minutes
Mr. Allen moved, seconded by Mr. Cody, and voted 3-0;


that the Conservation Commission approve the minutes of May 22, 2012.
Certificate of Compliance
65 Burroughs Road (245-1375)
Mr. Allen moved, seconded by Mr. Cody, and voted 3-0;


that the Conservation Commission issue a Certificate of Compliance for work satisfactorily completed.

84 Concord Street (245-1384)
Mr. Allen moved, seconded by Mr. Cody, and voted 3-0;

that the Conservation Commission issue a Certificate of Compliance.

Public Hearings
8 Lillian Drive – RDA above ground pool
Ms. O’Connell was present.  The owners are proposing to install an above ground pool within 80’ of the wetlands to the back of the property.

Mr. Allen moved, seconded by Mr. Cody, and voted 3-0;


that the Conservation Commission close the Public Hearing and issue a Negative 3 Determination with one condition that there shall be no de-watering of pool water toward the wetlands.
Oakdale Road (245-1420) paving a portion of Oakdale Rd
Elizabeth Wallis, from Hayes Engineering, was present along with Mr. Ferris the applicant.  The applicant, Shawn Ferris, was required by the Planning Board to pave a 18’ wide by 200’ long portion of Oakdale Road that his new house will abut.  A water line will be installed within the paved area with a water gate and hydrant at the end.  The closest point to the adjacent wetlands is 50’.  The owner of 57 Oakdale is concerned with flooding that occurs in the area and asked where an existing culvert is located in comparison to the roadway.  He said there are pot holes in the existing roadway because of the flooding.  Ms. Wallis indicated.  Ms. Basbanes requested that the silt fence be relocated.  Mr. Ferris said RMLD asked that at least two trees come down.  Members had no objection to the trees coming down.

Mr. Allen moved, seconded by Mr. Cody and it was voted 3-0;


that the Conservation Commission close the Public Hearing and issue an Order of Conditions with the standard 43 special conditions. 

Adjourn 

Mr. Allen moved, seconded by Mr. Cody, and voted 4-0;


that the Conservation Commission adjourn the meeting at 8:00 PM
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